
FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TOWN HALL MEETING

LOYD E. AUMAN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

OCTOBER 2, 2006

6:30 P.M.

Present:
Mayor Anthony G. Chavonne

Council Members Keith A. Bates, Sr. (District 1); Charles E. Evans (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3)(arrived at 7:10 p.m.); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Wesley A. Meredith (District 9)

Absent:  
Lois A. Kirby (District 5)


Others Present:
Kyle Sonnenberg, Acting City Manager


Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney


Stanley Victrum, Assistant City Manager


Doug Hewett, Strategic Initiatives and Corporate


   Communications Director


Tom McCarthy, Chief of Police


B. E. Nichols, Fire Chief

Jerry Dietzen, Solid Waster Interim Director


Joe Glass, PWC Engineer Manager

Tina Belanger, Assistant County Tax Administrator

Patricia Waggoner, Assistant County Operations   Manager


Nathan Walls, Public Information Specialist


Candice H. White, City Clerk


Members of the Press

1.
Call meeting to order and welcome.

Mayor Chavonne called the meeting to order and stated this would be the last Town Hall meeting for the year.  

2.
Invocation

The invocation was offered by Ms. Pearl Hall.   

3.
Pledge of Allegiance

Mayor Chavonne led the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

4.
Presentations

- Crime Prevention – Police Department


Mr. Tom McCarthy, Chief of Police, presented this item and gave an overview of crime prevention and explained the Community Watch Program and community policing.  He stated recruitment had increased, the turnover rate had decreased and some of the best recruiters were citizens.

- Fire Safety – Fire Department

Mr. B. E. Nichols, Fire Chief, presented this item and gave an overview of fire service in the western part of Fayetteville and citywide fire and safety programs.

- Trash, Recycling, Yard Waste, Bulky Item Collection, Leaf Season – Solid Waste Department 


Mr. Jerry Deitzen, Solid Waste Interim Director, presented this item and gave an overview of pickup for solid waste, bulk items, yard waste and loose-leaf collection.  He gave the location of recycling drop-off sites and promoted the use of the brown rollout carts stating one would cost $30.00 and two would cost $50.00.

- Annexation Issues

· Sewer Utility Extensions – PWC

Mr. Joe Glass, PWC Engineer Manager, presented this item and provided an overview of PWC’s role in the annexation process and the twelve-year plan for connection of water and sewer utilities. 

· 9-month Annexation Tax Bills – Cumberland County Tax Office

Ms. Tina Belanger, Assistant County Tax Administrator, presented this item and provided an overview of tax bill mailings and due dates, installment payments, collections, interest accrual and tax payments paid from mortgage escrow accounts.  

Ms. Patricia Waggoner, Assistant County Operations Manager, presented this item and provided an overview of the nine month tax bill that had been received as a result of the annexation and detailed information that is available on the Cumberland County Tax Department website.  

Council Member Gonzalez called on Ms. Lettie Ragan, 2606 Adkins Hill Drive, Fayetteville, NC, who assisted her with the drawing of ten names for prizes.  

5.
Public Forum


Mr. Ted Mohn, 6961 Bonecreek Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed his opposition to the denial of a recent rezoning petition for a property on Telfair Drive.

Rev. William Mouzon, 7004 Media Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern for poor drainage on Media Drive and the need for speed humps and a stop light on Seventy-First School Road.

Mr. Dave Wilson, 6326 Morganton Road, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern for Moses Mathis, also known as the Bicycle Man, and stated the City of Fayetteville should help him because of all he does for the community. 

Mr. Marvin Razin, 8317 English Saddle Drive, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding problems with storm water flooding on his street and the need for speed humps.

Mr. William Logan, 6548 Ryefield Drive, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding the need for a continued push against neighborhood gang problems and the need for a solution to gatorweed that is growing out of control in a neighborhood lake.    

Ms. Andrea Perry, 1016 Issac Dock Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern for the lack of sidewalks in the area for children to walk on when going to and from school.  

Ms. Faye Watson, 6438 Fredrick Road, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern about drug traffic, loud noises and loitering in her neighborhood.  

Ms. Lettie Ragan, 2606 Adkins Hill Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern that Council was not engaging in dialogue with the speakers during the forum.

Mr. Willie Watson, 6438 Fredrick Road, Fayetteville, NC, stated he was interested in  being connected to City water service.

Mr. Joseph Fudala, 1422 Granada Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern regarding speeding on streets in his neighborhood.

 Ms. Joy Brown, 6527 Strickland Bridge Road, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding the need for speed humps and expressed concern about teens loitering at a gas station/fast-food restaurant across from Seventy-First High School.  Ms. Brown asked if there was an inclement weather clean up plan for the annexed area.  

Mr. Bill Crisp, 3804 Sunchase Drive, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding the need for a stoplight at the Jack Britt School intersection and the hazards created by flocks of wild geese.  He expressed concern about teens loitering at a gas station/fast-food restaurant across from Seventy-First High School.

Mr. Edwin Ware, 2724 Rivercliff Road, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern about safety and liability issues arising from panhandlers who stand on corners and islands throughout the City. 

Mr. Wade Fowler, 2242 Jenna-Shance Drive, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding the impact the six/three petition would have on the 175,000 citizens of Fayetteville and problems with trash pickup in the annexed area.  

Mr. Doak Scott, 5900 Moorgate Circle, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding poor trash service.

Mr. E. Rick Richards, 400 Andover Road, Fayetteville, NC, spoke regarding the volume of traffic generated by the Northwood Temple School, the need for speed humps, possible property damage from speeding vehicles and taxation for City services that have not been rendered.  He asked Council where they stood on the redistricting issue.

Mr. Austin Owens, 2341 Vare Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concerns for pit bulls and illegal dog sales.

Mr. Carey Berg, 3213 Mesquite Drive, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern for the safety of children waiting on the school bus in the Bonnie Doone area near Sante Fe Drive and the contractors who are wasting taxpayers’ money by repeatedly performing the same street repairs on Glensford Avenue.  He also mentioned the need for a parking ordinance for storefronts and fire lanes.

 Mr. Michael Boose, 309 Farley Place, Fayetteville, NC, thanked Council for approving the raise in salary for police officers, praised police response time and praised PWC for the quick restoration of power at 3:00 a.m.  He stated the clean up of twigs and debris on curbing needs to happen in a timely manner to avoid costly drainage problems in the future. 

Ms. Claudia Busbin, 1409 Granada Drive, Fayetteville, NC, asked if the $5,000.00 sewer assessment fee for the annexed area was firm and expressed concern about future rezoning in the annexed area.  She asked that the City pick up two mattresses that had been in the bushes for a long time.  

Mr. Joe Cundiff, 7143 Century Circle, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concern that citizens were not allowed to vote on the six/three plan for redistricting.

Mr. Clifton Yarn, 7515 Southgate Road, Fayetteville, NC, stated citizens did not ask to be annexed and PWC should pay for utility  hook ups.

Mr. Clinton Harris, 4713 Watauga Road, Fayetteville, NC, expressed concerns about the legality of the six/three redistricting plan.


6.
Adjourn


There being no one further to speak, the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________________
________________________________

CANDICE H. WHITE
ANTHONY G. CHAVONNE, Mayor

City Clerk
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